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NIRB File No.: 03YN010 
 
May 1, 2006 
 
Jennifer Cockwell 
Manager, Research Liaison 
Nunavut Research Institute 
P.O. Box 1720 
Iqaluit, NU, X0A 0C0 
 
Via Email: jcockwell@nac.nu.ca 
 
Re: Application Terms and Conditions for Landscape Processes at Cape Bounty-Melville 

Island, North Lake, Cornwallis Island – Scott Lamoureux 
 
Dear Jennifer Cockwell: 
 
Following receipt of the renewal request dated March 24, 2006 for the above-mentioned project, the 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) invited its Baffin distribution list to comment on the proposed 
renewal in its letter of April 18, 2006 
 
Comments were due on April 26, 2006, and as of that date, Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated (NTI), 
Environment Canada (EC), the Department of Fisheries and Oceans and the Government of Nunavut 
Department of Language, Elders and Youth (GN-CLEY) had provided responses in support of the 
renewal request.    
 
Given that the renewal request does not change the scope of the original project proposal, the renewal can 
proceed without further analysis by NIRB - so long as NIRB’s terms and conditions continue to be 
applied to the project. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact Karlette Tunaley, Technical Advisor (867-983-
4605 or ktunaley@nirb.nunavut.ca).   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
(original signed by:) 
 
Stephanie Briscoe 
Executive Director  
 
Attachment: NIRB’s February 19, 2003 Terms and Conditions 
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